
COUNCIL OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA 

COMMITTEE ON TRANSPORTATION & THE ENVIRONMENT 
MARY M. CHEH, CHAIR 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING ON 

822-0580 - Veterans Specialty License Plate Amendment Act of 2017 
822-0500 - Breast Cancer Awareness License Plate Amendment Act of 2017 
822-0423 - Parks and Recreation License Plate Establishment Act of 2017 

822-0331 - Nonbinary Identification Cards Amendment Act of 2017 

Monday, February 5, 2018 at 11 :OOAM 
in Room 120 of the John A. Wilson Building 

1350 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW,. Washington, DC 20004 

On Monday, February 5, 2018, Council member Mary M. Cheh, Chairperson of the Committee 
on Transportation and the Environment, will hold a public hearing on B22-0580, the Veterans 
Specialty License Plate Amendment Act of 2017, B22-0500, the Breast Cancer Awareness 
License Plate Amendment Act of 2017, B22-0423, the Parks and Recreation License Plate 
Establishment Act of 2017, and B22-0331, the Nonbinary Identification Cards Amendment 
Act of 2017. The hearing will begin at 11:00AM in Room 120 of the John A. Wilson Building, 
1350 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. 

B22-0580, the Veterans Specialty License Plate Amendment Act of 2017, would require the 
Mayor to design and issue motor vehicle identification tags with a separate design for each 
branch of the United States Armed Forces 

B22-0500, the Breast Cancer Awareness License Plate Amendment Act of 2017, would 
require the Mayor to issue a motor vehicle identification tag with a design that promotes 
breast cancer awareness and collect associated fees from users that will be deposited into 
the Community Health Care Financing Fund. 

B22-0423, the Parks and Recreation License Plate Establishment Act. of 2017, would 
authorize the Mayor to create a license plate to celebrate the rich history of parks and 
recreation in the District and collect associated fees from users that will be used to revitalize 
facilities and increase access to summer camp for low-income youth. 

B22-0331, the Nonbinary Identification Cards Amendment Act of 2017, permits applicants 
for a District driver's license, learner's permit, or identification card to designate their gender 
as 11nonbinary11

• 

The Committee invites the public to testify or to submit written testimony, wjiich will be made 
a part of the official Hearing Record. Anyone wishing to testify should contact Ms. Aukima 
Benjamin, Staff Assistant to the Committee on Transportation and the Environment, at (202) 
724-8062 or via e-mail at abenjamin@dccouncil.us. Persons representing organizations will 



have five minutes to present their testimony. Individuals will have three minutes to present 
their testimony. Witnesses should bring eight copies of their written testimony and should 
submit a copy of their testimony electronically to abenjamin@dccouncil.us. 

If you are unable to testify in person, written statements are encouraged and will be made a 
part of the official record. Copies of written statements should be submitted to Ms. Benjamin 
at the following address: Committee on Transportation and the Environment, John A. Wilson 
Building, 1350 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W., Suite 108, Washington, D.C. 20004. Statements 
may also be e-mailed to abenjamin@dccouncil.us or faxed to (202) 724-8118. The record will 
close at the end of the business day on Tuesday, February 20, 2018. 
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